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Minutes of the Nov. 7, 2018 Meeting of the 

Justice Center Oversight Committee Meeting (JCOC)
Approved at the May 1, 2019 JCOC Meeting
Committee Members Present: Marissa Joy Mims (Chair)
Carlton Strail (via phone)





         Dr. Dennis Nave


Dr. Najah Salaam Jennings Bey





         Cassandra Jones Ingram

Committee Members Absent or Excused:  Nick Paro, Jeff Marier, Allan LaFlore

County Staff Present: Montanette Murphy (Human Rights Staff)

Members of the Public Present: None

Media Present: None
The Meeting was convened at 5:45 p.m. with the above persons present.

Marissa Mims went delivered her Chair’s report.  She urged the board members to push for reappointments for County Legislature’s December meeting.

Mims reviewed the last bimonthly discussion with Custody Command.  She and Barrie participated.  Mims provided highlights from that discussion and a written report by Barrie Gewanter.   Among the items discussed were: 

· Decisions on Housing and Discipline after a suicide attempt – Custody Command reported that inmates are not disciplined after asuicide attempts.

· SERT procedures were discussed.  Mims reviewed the procedures with members during the Nov. meeting. 

Mims stated that the next custody command meeting is the third Wednesday in December (Dec. 19th). Dr. Salaam stated she would try to make this meeting. 

It was stated that Nick Paro needs to be rescheduled for a sit along. Cassandra Jones Ingram needs to schedule sit along.

In reference to the July Hospital Transport Log, committee members present would like more information on why some inmates were transported multiple times to hospital.  

The JCOC will receive an update from Barrie on her attendance at the NACOLE conference in Florida.  Barrie was not available for the meeting due to medical leave following a car accident. 
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Mims reported that she has continued to send emails to now County Executive Ryan McMahon 

seeking a face to face meeting.   She is still waiting to hear back from County Executive. 

Board members discussed their concern with the pace of progress as it relates to the Board’s recommendations to county legislators and et al. Dr. Salaam stated that for three years none of the recommendations have been presented or shared with the public to date. Marissa Joy Mims stated that recommendations were passed in June and made available to the county legislative body but that no word has come forth yet from county lawmakers about the recommendations. Marissa Joy Mims stated that she has reached out to numerous members of the county legislature but has not heard back from those individuals that she reached out to. Marissa stated that the JCOC should release the recommendations. It was agreed that Marissa would email the new Chair Dave Knapp and inform him and legislators that the Committee has done its work but is waiting for the County Legal Department to offer its input. It was further decided that the JCOC body will send the recommendations to the Legislature. Copies of the recommendation will go to the County Legislature Chair; Major/Minority leaders of the Legislature; Chairs of the Legislature Public Safety & Health Committees; Syracuse Mayor Ben Walsh; County Executive Ryan McMahon; and the Sheriff’s Office.

Dr. Nave made a motion to that the JCOC Board email Dave Knapp that the JCOC is ready to issue the medical recommendations; Cassandra Ingram seconded the motion.  The JCOC Board agreed to look over the medical recommendations at the December meeting.  Dr Nave added that he spoke with the County Sheriff and stated his opinion that there would not be any pushback from the Sheriff’s Office. Dr. Nave stated that CCS might not like or agree with the medical recommendations brought forth by the JCOC. Dr. Nave stated that the policies, if put in place, will make things (matters) better.  Dr. Nave confirmed that he and Barrie Gewanter have yet to meet regarding the review of a few sets of medical records.   

Board members agreed to release the medical recommendations to the Sheriff’s Office and County Legislature.  Marissa then stated that the JCOC could release the first three recommendations of the 40 medical recommendations.  Marissa then asked the JCOC Board to approve the medical recommendations created up to that point (including all 40 medical recommendations) so that the medical recommendations can be released.  The board agreed and voted to approve this step. 

Barrie and Marissa were not able to meet to continue work on the new recommendation document involving LEP and inmate communication and discipline hearing concerns. Marissa will schedule a meeting with Barrie in the coming future.
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Dr. Salaam and Barrie met to work on the new recommendation document regarding religious accommodations at the Justice Center.  Dr. Salaam is working on this independently and intends info to follow up with Barrie by Friday, Dec. 7.

The JCOC Board discussed new meeting locations. Among the potential sites named were: Onondaga Free Library; Onondaga Community College; LeMoyne College; Marley Education Center at Crouse Hospital; Henninger High School; Nottingham High School; South Side Innovation Center.  The JCOC board wants Barrie to check out these locations to make sure the sites are sufficient.  Board members want a location that has WiFi; ample parking spaces; is handicap accessible, etc.

Marissa then asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.   This motion was made by Dr. Nave and seconded by Ms. Jones Ingram.  The motion passed and the meeting ended at 6:55pm.  No Executive Session was held

Submitted by Barrie Gewanter & Montanette Murphy


